APPENDIX E

From: Farrington, lan <lan.Farrington@southwark.gov.uk>

Sent: Wednesday, July 21, 2021 10:27 AM

To: Regen, Licensing <Licensing.Regen@southwark.gov.uk>; Tear, Jayne
<Jayne.Tear@SOUTHWARK.GOV.UK>

Subject: Recon Cosrono’ ‘Pasage Primavera’ arch 146 Eagle Yard, Hampton St,
SE16SP.

| write regarding the operation of the premises at 146 Eagle Yard. ‘Recon Cosrono’
‘Pasage Primavera’ arch 146 Eagle Yard, Hampton St, SE16SP.

It has come to the attention of the health and safety team of environmental health
that the police have called for an expedited review of the licence for this premises
following a stabbing on the premises.

As the responsible authority for public safety, | write to express concern that this
incident indicates a lack of management control of the premises, as would be
required under the Health and Safety at Work Act 1974.

And the Management of Health and Safety at Work Regulations 1999.

In that Management:-

failed to call an ambulance,

failed to call the police,

&The injured person was carried from the premises.

It is also understood that the injured person was previously banned from the
premises and is named as such on the license. This would further indicate that the
management were not in control of the premises.

With these details in mind | wish to make a representation to the licensing authority
on behalf of environmental health, as the responsible authority for public safety.

Kind regards
lan Farrington
Principal Environmental Health Officer (Workplace Health and Safety)
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